Ingham Parish Council 




Minute Page 372
Initial

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council July 2019
Present: Mrs M Bennett, Mr J Deane, Mr C. Pestell, Mr F Piggin, Mr M Burdett and Mrs S Bush
Apologies: Mr D Ames, Mr R Price County Councillor and Miss L Shires District Councillor
Minutes March 2019 Parish Council meeting: These were proposed correct and complete Mr F Piggin and seconded by Mr J Deane. 
Matters Arising
Cutting has avoided the road side nature reserve in the areas that had been highlighted to the County Council.

Councillors confirmed that they had returned the election expense forms.

The Clerk advised that the invoice for the election had not yet been received but it was estimated to be in the region of £1,000.

Road signs had been repainted as requested.

Signage for Public footpath by Causeway Farm completed.
Correspondence.
Circulated by email and included:

· Road closure notices
· Highway Rangers – request for any work required in the Parish

· Vattenfall Summer Newsletter
· Norwich Western Link Road Consultation result
· Environment Forum
· Parish Partnership Scheme

· Norfolk Day

· District Council update

· MP Village tour schedule

Email received from Village Hall accepted the one off donation towards the cost of the dog bin. The Clerk advised that until the invoice for the elections was received no unbudgeted payments could be made.
Finance 

None
Planning 
None
AOB 
Chair advised that a lot of litter had been collected at the village litter pick.
Faster broadband had been activated at Ingham Corner and additional boxes had been installed in the village.
 Public Question Time
A member of the public asked for clarification re the road closures and confirmation was given.
A member of the public stated that the installation of the poo bin at the village hall had made a positive difference.
A member of the public raised the issue of speeding in Calthorpe Street and in particular the junction with Sydney Street - Clerk advised that Highways have agreed to paint slow sign on the road.
A member of the public advised that compensation could be claimed for the recent power cut.
Date of Next Meeting: 25 9 2019
Meeting closed 8.00
Signed ---------------------------------------------------

